Page 1 of 3

Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7 October 2019 at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove. On the stage.



Cllr Donald Wilson welcomed everyone and explained the problems he found in getting nominations verified by CEC staff (2 nominations failed). Community councils are elected every 3 years. Then, as returning officer, he announced the result of the election for members of LCC. These were Des Laughney, Steuart Campbell, Ros Lennie, Jean Marr, Bob Gardiner, Margaret Campbell and Alan Gordon. He then asked for nominations for Chair (Des Loughney was appointed), Secretary and Treasurer (Steuart Campbell was appointed as both) and Engagement Officer (Alan Gordon was appointed). At this point Des Loughney took the Chair.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
SC reported apologies from Cllrs Graczyk and Dixon. He would note the attendance from the Attendance Sheet, but see below. 
2 John Allan and Lily Campbell were then co-opted. 
3 John Allan was appointed as Vice-Chair and Ros Lennie as Minute Secretary.
4 Attendance
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Rosalind Lennie (Minutes Secretary), Bob Gardiner, Jean Marr, Alan Gordon, Margaret Campbell. 
Co-opted members
John Allan, Lily Campbell
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllr Donald Wilson 
In attendance

PC David Crow, Angela Pearston (Head Teacher)
Public visitors: 
4

5
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 September 2019 were approved and adopted.
6
Police report for September  2019

PC Crow read from the report: no housebreakings; 1 assault in Longstone St on 10 Sep (person charged), assault on 15 Sep (person charged); no road crimes; theft of motor vehicle on 19 Sep from Kingsknowe Road North and items stolen from a van in Longstone Terrace 27 Sep; no hate crimes. 50 crime reports and 240 calls to police. Questioned re fireworks and bonfires, PC Crow explained that Operations Crackle and Pumpkin were continuing and they had made it harder for kids to obtain fireworks and reduced ASB. Trouble usually arose after organised events. 
7
Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 
7.1
LC reported that there was a new compound for refuse bins in Kingsknowe Court. Drying areas were being renovated, but yet complete.
7.2
JA will report further on the matter of the canal towpath,
7.3
With work on the outdoor classroom completed, maintenance is now the responsibility of the school. Item to be dropped from future agendas.
8
Planning and development

8.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse: awaiting decision.
8.2
Student flats in Slateford (site of Westside Motors): awaiting assessment.
8.3
Slateford House/Chalmers Hall: awaiting assessment.
8.6
Bridge over Water of Leith (a condition for a report attached to the planning permission for Sainsbury’s store). SC explained that he had at last received a copy of a report produced in 2013 by the Halcrow Engineering Group. This is 29-pages long and has been circulated to members online. He noted that the report claimed that £100k would be available for the construction of such a bridge from the developers and that the whole project would cost £300-500k. The remainder of the cost would be provided by CEC. The bridge would 4 m wide with parapets 1.4 m high. It is intended only for pedestrians, cyclists and horses. CEC Bridges Dept, who provided the report, explained that any further development would be the responsibility of the Active Travel Team, whom he was invited to contact (he had now done so). He thought the bridge too wide (wide enough for a car) and would be making further enquiries and suggestions. DW stated that he was following this development. Discussion welcomed the idea. 
9
Meetings attended by LCC officers
AG reported attending a meeting of the Neighbourhood Network, which was looking into the membership and format to get local communities and schools involved. He will report later and noted that grants up to £5000 was available for community support in SW Edinburgh.
MC reported attending a meeting of the Community Alcohol Partnership. Noted Alcohol Awareness Week 11-17 Nov; targeted areas include Spylaw Park. Environment wardens will organise litter pickup and the Alcohol Education Trust (Brian Gibson) will target schools (P7, S1, S2). Supermarkets and Trading Standards also involved. AP asked for some input for P7. Next meeting on 18 Nov. 
10
Environment 

SC is still reporting graffiti on various properties, 17 examples still on our website. A dangerous wall in Colinton Dell (site of former Hailes Halt on railway) is fenced off.  After assessment, work may be done next year. He noted deterioration of the ‘Burhe&Hare’ carved tree trunk beside the canal. The surface of the playground in Redhall Park has been repaired.
11
Councillor’s reports
DW reported the commissioning of an Archimedes Screw hydro generator on the river by Saughton Park (Gardens). MC commented on how good the Gardens now looked after upgrading. DW explained that the Prison Path by the Longstone Inn  had been made safe but remained closed off until the collapsed building beside the Murray Burn could be made safe. Notice at north end to warn of the closure. Another route may have to be considered. He wondered why the steps beside the viaduct in Slateford were still closed off. 
12
Treasurer’s report 
Balance remained at £1782.50 (no money spent since last meeting). SC explained how our grant was calculated (basic £522 + 2p for each elector in the area + £150 accommodation subsidy).  
13
Correspondence

none

14
AOCB.

It was noted that LCC’s secular Remembrance Ceremony will be held at 1100 on Sunday 10 November at the War Memorial in Redhall Park. A religious ceremony will be held on Saturday 9 Nov. 

AG suggested organising an annual gala. RG, who used to organise one explained how interest was lost and that it involves a lot of work. AP suggested a MayDay celebration. JA a Fun Day. AG asked about funds and DW explained that ‘Flexible Funding’ had been created for this purpose. DL thought planning would need to start in Dec. Spylaw organisers?

DL commented on the Edinburgh Campaign on Child Poverty, for which cllrs should do more. The impact was noticeable in schools. Households with disabled parents suffered from benefit cuts. About 23,000 children in this category. AP noted that in this area 25% of staff are training in school to help; free school meals, school trips out. Scheme for free uniforms being trialed but parents don’t like it. JA thought schools were expected to do too much; should concentrate on education. AP referred to the ‘Discover’ programme in Oxgangs but which does not work in Redhall. Dep HT (McGovern) is interested in this area. DW thought it had to be a local initiative so that people did not have to travel. 
15
Next meeting will be arranged for 11 November in the school.
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